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§ 86.204–94 Section numbering; con-
struction. 

(a) In the section number, the two 
digits following the hyphen designate 
the first model year for which a section 
is effective. A section remains effective 
until superseded. 

(b) Example. Section 86.204–94 applies 
to the 1994 and subsequent model years 
until superseded. If a § 86.204–96 is pro-
mulgated it would take effect begin-
ning with the 1996 model year; § 86.204– 
94 would apply to model years 1994 
through 1995. 

§ 86.205–94 Introduction; structure of 
this subpart. 

(a) This subpart describes the equip-
ment required and the procedures to 
follow in order to perform gaseous ex-
haust emission tests on gasoline-fueled 
light-duty vehicles and light-duty 
trucks. Subpart A of this part sets 
forth testing requirements and test in-
tervals necessary to comply with EPA 
certification procedures. 

(b) A section reference without a 
model year suffix refers to the section 
applicable for the appropriate model 
years. 

(c) Three topics are addressed in this 
subpart. Sections 86.206 through 86.215 
set forth specifications and equipment 
requirements; §§ 86.216 through 86.226 
discuss calibration methods and fre-
quency; test procedures and data re-
quirements are listed (in approximate 
order of performance) in §§ 86.227 
through 86.245. 

§ 86.206–94 Equipment required; over-
view. 

This subpart contains procedures for 
exhaust emission tests on gasoline- 
fueled light-duty vehicles and light- 
duty trucks. Equipment required and 
specifications are as follows: 

(a) Exhaust emission tests. Exhaust 
from gasoline-fueled vehicles is tested 
for gaseous emissions using the Con-
stant Volume Sampler (CVS) concept 
(§ 86.209). Equipment necessary and 
specifications appear in §§ 86.208 
through 86.214. 

(b) Fuel, analytical gas, and driving 
schedule specifications. Fuel specifica-
tions for exhaust emission testing for 
gasoline-fueled vehicles are specified in 
§ 86.213. Analytical gases are specified 

in § 86.214. The EPA Urban Dynamom-
eter Driving Schedule (UDDS) for use 
in gasoline-fueled emission tests is 
specified in § 86.215 and appendix I to 
this part. 

§ 86.207–94 [Reserved] 

§ 86.208–94 Dynamometer. 
(a) For testing that is conducted by 

the Administrator, the dynamometer 
shall have a single roll with a nominal 
diameter of 48 inches (1.22 meters), an 
electrical power absorption unit for 
simulation of road load power, 
flywheels or other means for simu-
lating the inertia weight as specified in 
§ 86.229, and a roll or shaft revolution 
counter or other means for deter-
mining distance driven. 

(b) For certification testing that is 
conducted by the manufacturer, a dy-
namometer with different characteris-
tics may be used provided cold CO 
emissions are not decreased. 

§ 86.209–94 Exhaust gas sampling sys-
tem; gasoline-fueled vehicles. 

The provisions of § 86.109–90 apply to 
this subpart. 

§ 86.210–94 [Reserved] 

§ 86.211–94 Exhaust gas analytical sys-
tem. 

The provisions of § 86.111 apply to this 
subpart, except that the NOX analyzer 
is optional. 

§ 86.212–94 [Reserved] 

§ 86.213–04 Fuel specifications. 
Gasoline having the following speci-

fications will be used by the Adminis-
trator except that the Administrator 
will not use gasoline having a sulfur 
specification higher than 0.0045 weight 
percent. Gasoline having the specifica-
tions set forth in the table in this sec-
tion, or substantially equivalent speci-
fications approved by the Adminis-
trator, may be used by the manufac-
turer except that the octane specifica-
tion does not apply. In lieu of using 
gasoline having these specifications, 
the manufacturer may, for certifi-
cation testing, use gasoline having the 
specifications specified in § 86.113–04 
provided the cold CO emissions are not 
decreased. Documentation showing 
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